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MEASURE NUMBER: SB 700 STATUS: B-Engrossed
SUBJECT: Public Officials Compensation Commission recommendation of annual salaries of elective
officers
GOVERNMENT UNIT AFFECTED: Department of Administrative Services, Secretary of State
PREPARED BY: Dawn Farr
REVIEWED BY: Dallas Weyand, Daron Hill
DATE: June 22, 2007

2007-2009 2009-2011
EXPENDITURES:
Department of Administrative Services – Other Funds

See Comments.
Secretary of State – General Fund

See Comments.

EFFECTIVE DATE: On passage.

GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is not anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

COMMENTS: The measure would further defines persons not eligible and revises the makeup of the
Public Officials Compensation Commission (POCC), increasing membership from seven to 11, including
six members selected by lot by the Secretary of State. The Department of Administrative Services would
assist the POCC in the commission’s work.

The Department of Administrative Services (DAS) assumes that services it provides to POCC will
consist of compensation analysis, research and support in preparation of the required report. This would
be fulfilled with one human resources consultant (.50 FTE) for approximately $73,523 per biennium, and
services and supplies of approximately $18,000, for a total of $91,523 Other Funds in 2007-09 and 2009-
11. These expenditures do not include a compensation survey, if one were needed.

Expenses of the Secretary of State cannot be determined at this time, as the process for selecting the six
elector members has not been defined. The Secretary of State is directed to adopt rules concerning the
method by which electors are selected by lot.


